REGINA DUPLICATE BRIDGE CLUB

Minutes of Board Meeting  held at the Club May 6, 2010
Present:  Dean Allen, Pamela Keim, Jason Larrivee,, Jan Anderson, Dow Cooney, Ilsa Krukoff     
Regrets Gil Lafreniere, Margaret Hubbard, Norma Barber, Richard Downing
Dean Allen called the meeting to order at 6:05 pm

1.0 Adoption of the Agenda  
The following was added to the agenda

       5.4  Game suggestion – Pamela Keim to speak
       Motion by Jan Anderson, seconded by Pamela Keim,, to adopt the agenda as amended  

       Carried.
2.0  Adoption of the minutes   
Motion by Jan Anderson, seconded by Pamela Keim, to adopt the minutes of April 1, 2010.  Carried. 
3.0  Business arising from the minutes
3.1  Sponsor program
Pamela Keim suggested that it might benefit the Club and encourage membership if we had a sponsor program.  She suggested that individuals might be brought to the Club by other members, and might then have their fees paid for a period of time.  She suggested that this might be a good use of advertising money.  Jan Anderson said that the advertising money that we pay out now generally results in 75% coming back to us from the ACBL.  It was agreed in discussion that the membership needs to sell the Club to others.  This item will be taken to the AGM for further discussion
4.0   Old Business

        4.1  AGM agenda and discussion  - Ilsa Krukoff presented a tentative agenda for 

              consideration, and asked for changes or input.  We will meet as a Board in early June to 

              confirm the agenda.
        4.2  Roof repairs – Dean Allen indicated he has been told that repairs are not yet complete. 

               Apparently there is a split membrane in the roof structure that will require repair, but no 

               date as yet has been set for this.  Once this is repaired, we have been assured that the 

               ceiling tiles will be looked after, as will the cleaning of the rug.
5.0   New Business
       5.1  “Social” bridge 
               -  Dean Allen suggested that it might encourage some of our former players to return 

                for games if once in a while we held a game whose focus de-emphasized points
                and competition, and instead emphasized playing for enjoyment.  Discussion followed.  
                It was suggested that we might try a non-sanctioned game (that is, not for master-points).  
                This game could be a “money game” (that is, playing for prize money). If people brought
                “goodies”, this would add to the social atmosphere.  We decided we might try this in the
                fall.  It will be put on the AGM agenda to assess member interest.
-   Ilsa Krukoff suggested that we might try a game that begins before lunch, pauses for a social time over a brown-bag lunch (and goodies), and finishes after lunch.  She said she had been told this was successful in Saskatoon.  Jan Anderson said that our Club had tried this format, and that it had not been well-received. 
5.2 Motion from Dick Anderson re: Thursday afternoon game
A suggestion from Dick Anderson was presented by Ilsa Krukoff.  Dick suggested that increasing the MP limit for Thursday afternoon games might encourage more people to come out.  He feels that there are people who prefer to play during the day rather than the evening, and that these people would like another time to play that, unlike Monday and Friday afternoons, is restricted in points.  He suggested that 1000 MP would be a reasonable limitation.  Motion by Pamela Keim, seconded by Jan Anderson that we increase the Thursday afternoon maximum masterpoint limit to 1000 MP.  Further, that we implement this change beginning June 3rd., 2010  Carried.    We will see how the attendance is in June before deciding if we will discontinue for the summer months.  In that eventuality, we will begin again in September.  Jan Anderson will ensure that we have the sanction for this change.  
5.3 Honoraria for 2009-2010
Motion by Jason Larrivee, seconded by Jan Anderson, that Dave Sabier receive an honorarium of $450 in recognition of the work he did as Club Operations Manager for the year 2009-2010, prior to his resignation.  Carried.
Motion by Ilsa Krukoff, seconded by Jason Larrivee, that Jan Anderson receive an honorarium of $600 in recognition of her work as Club manager for the year 2009-2010.

Carried.

5.4  Game suggestion – Pamela Keim suggested that she would like to see the Mixed Pairs

              Club Championship designated as a party night.  Motion by Pamela Keim, seconded by 

              Dow Cooney, that we make the mixed pairs Club Championship in February a party night. 

              Carried.

6.0 President’s Report: 

        President Dean Allen presented the following information:

 -    He has held discussions with our landlord re: roof repair (see 4.2 above)


 -    He has been having trouble getting together with Lisa from Prairie Sign Service in 

             order to get a price for a sign on the outside of the building.  He has an appointment 

             scheduled
· PLS Sign & Graphic has done our door sign at a cost of $66, including taxes

· Dean has been able to repair the vacuum outlet behind the Coke machine.  Cost approx $12

· Dean has talked with a number of people regarding allowing their names to stand for election to the Board of Directors.  People who have indicated a willingness to let their names stand at this time include Leslie Mortin, Joan Quinlan, Lorraine Garratt and Rose Dunitz.  He will continue to see if others might be interested.

· Dean reported that he had a discussion with Bob Lowen regarding the various school closures in Regina and what that might mean in terms of available space in these now vacant schools.  Bob has some contacts with people on the school boards, and he has indicated that he will contact them just to see what their thoughts are regarding these schools.  Our interest would be to enter into a long term lease, if that proved to be possible.

· Dean reported that as a follow-up to the incident report filed last month, he contacted the person in question.  He was told that she no longer wished to play bridge at the Club.  We discussed this as a Board, and decided that we wanted to leave the door open for her to return if she should choose to do so.  Motion by Jan Anderson, seconded by Ilsa Krukoff, that the suspension period for Sherril Brooks be 3 months from April 1st, when the suspension went into effect   Carried.  Sherril could therefore return to play at the Club as of July 1st, 2010, if she would like to do so. 

7.0 Committee Reports
 7.1  Finance  

               Norma Barber was absent.  However, it was decided that we should hold a special Board 

               meeting in June, prior to the AGM, focusing on the Club’s financial picture, as well as on 

               the agenda for the AGM.
7.2 Promotion and Public Relations

-  Margaret Hubbard was absent.  However, Margaret sent a suggestion for a possible format change for posting a monthly calendar on our website (avoiding redundancy in our 

      monthly mailout).  Jason Larrivee said he could make that change to the website.  It was 

      decided, however, that the email to the members still served a good purpose as a reminder 

      and summary, and that we should continue to include this information in the emails as 

      well.
-   Jason Larrivee reported that he is switching website provider.  He thinks he can get free 

website access for us, thus saving the yearly fee.

7.3 Club Operations  
               No report.  Position unfilled at present
7.4 Game Management 
No report  
8   Club Management 
      Nothing to report 
.9   Tournament Chair 
       -  Non-lifemaster tournament May 14-16    Dick Anderson will look after
       -  Pamela Keim raised a question regarding making money at the tournaments.  Jan Anderson 

          indicated that we are fortunate in that we share profits fify-fifty with the Unit, and in addition 

          the Unit pays rent for our facility.  If there is a loss, the Unit absorbs it
        - Summer Sectional will be held June 24-27
10.  Date for the next regular meeting:  June 10, 2010,  6:00 pm
Meeting adjourned at 7:05
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